Kelly & Rebekah Gilliam

Missionaries to QUEENSLAND, AUSTRALIA



World Wide New Testament Baptist Missions P. O. Box 725 Kings Mountain, NC 28086 (704) 730-1440 Sending Church: Fall Creek Baptist Church 3520 Fall Creek Church Road Jonesville, NC 28642

August News

Dear Praying Friends:

"Let us advance on our knees." Often prayer is our last resort. We try to manipulate, scheme, and figure out things all by ourselves. Joseph Hardy Neesima, a missionary to his own people in Japan, gives us the true way to find the solution. He advised prayer and dependence upon God.

Praise the Lord! We are in Townsville. We made the move as planned at the first of August. We will be working in the Christian Baptist Church with Pastor Richard Shellabear. Pastor Shellabear is an Australian who has been at the Townsville church for over five years. Besides helping preach, he has asked us to lead a children's church and Sunday school ministry and help with visitation and outreach ministries. Becca will also play the piano as needed. We will be working with him until the first of the year. Please pray with us earnestly about what the Lord would have us do then.

The BJU team was a real blessing during the time they were here. Through their inistry, several trusted Christ, including a young girl from Townsville. She attends the school where we teach religious education classes. Please pray that we will be able to reach her family for Christ.

We have begun work towards renewing our visas. We went for our physical exams and have completed all paperwork on our part. Our sponsoring church, Ingham Independent Baptist Church with Pastor Wally Jaworski, plan to send a request for our renewal very soon. Please make this a matter of prayer with us and we will "advance on our knees."

Thank you for your friendship, prayers, and financial support. May the Lord send someone to be a blessing to you as much as you have been a blessing to us.

Love, Kelly, Becca, and Clarisse Gilliam